
 

 

NOTICE OF INTENT 
TO ADOPT A NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR THE CITY’S RECYCLED WATER 

PROGRAM INITIAL STUDY/NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
 
The Public Notice is hereby given that an Initial Study/Negative Declaration 
(environmental report) for the City of Davis Recycled Water Program Project is available 
for public review and comment.  
 
PROJECT LOCATION AND DESCRIPTION: 
The City of Davis Recycled Water Program (Proposed Project) is located approximately 
1.5 miles northeast of the City of Davis in eastern Yolo County, north of I-80 and west of 
the Yolo Bypass, at the City of Davis Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP), located at 
45400 County Road 28H. The Proposed Project would utilize approximately 1.8 million 
gallons per day of Saved Water generated by recent WWTP upgrades to create a 
Recycled Water Program that would supply recycled water to the follow existing 
operations: The WWTP, the adjacent Overland Flow Area (OFA) (east of the WWTP), 
the Davis Restoration Wetlands, and the Yolo County Central Landfill (YCCL). Recycled 
water would also be used throughout the City for City tree irrigation on City-owned 
properties and within City easements.  

DOCUMENT REVIEW AND AVAILABILITY:  
The public comment period will extend 30 days from June 28 to July 28, 2023. The 
environmental report can be reviewed and/or downloaded from the City of Davis 
website using the following link: https://www.cityofdavis.org/residents/surveys-
community-input. Hard copy of the environmental report is also available for public 
review at the City Manager Office (Suite 1) and at the Community Development and 
Sustainability Office (Suite 2) located at 23 Russell Blvd. Davis, CA.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
Written comments on the adequacy of the Initial Study/Negative Declaration must be 
received no later than 5:00 pm on July 28, 2023. During the public review period, written 
comment may be submitted to: Josie Tellers, Water Quality Compliance Specialist, City 
of Davis, PWUO 1717 5th Street Davis, California 95616 or via email at  
JTellers@cityofdavis.org 
 
 
Stan Gryczko, Director 
Public Works Utilities & Operations Department 
June 28, 2023 
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